
Notice of Completion 
 

Village of Lansdowne  

Schedule ‘B’ Municipal Class Environmental Assessment  

New Treated Water Storage Facility  
 
The Township of Leeds and the Thousand Islands (the 
Township) has completed a Schedule ‘B’ Class Environmental 
Assessment (EA) process to assess treated water storage 
solutions for the Village of Lansdowne (Village). The Class EA 
assessed various storage options to ensure the preferred 
solution can service existing and future development within the 
Village.  
 
Based on the study findings, input from technical agencies and 
the public, the Class EA is now complete. The preferred 
servicing solution consists of an at-grade treated water storage 
reservoir that will be constructed in two phases to account for 
future development within the Village.  
 
Further details are presented in the Schedule ‘B’ Class EA 
report, which is currently available for review at the Township’s 
website: www.leeds1000islands.ca. 
 

By this notice, the Class EA is being placed on public record 
for a 30-day review period in accordance with the requirements 
of the Municipal Class EA process. Interested persons may 
provide written comments to the project team by October 3rd, 
2024.  
 
All comments and concerns should be sent directly to: 
 

Susan Jingmiao Shi, P.Eng., M.Eng. 
Senior Environmental Engineer 
J.L. Richards & Associates Limited 
203-863 Princess Street 
Kingston, ON  K7L 5N4 
Email: sshi@jlrichards.ca 

David Holliday  
Director of Operations and Infrastructure 
Township of Leeds and the Thousand Islands 
P.O. Box 280, 1233 Prince Street  
Lansdowne, ON K0E 1L0  
Email: directoroperations@townshipleeds.on.ca  

This Study is being conducted according to the requirements of a Schedule ‘B’ Class Environmental Assessment under 
the Ontario Municipal Class Environmental Assessment process (October 2000, as amended in 2015 and 2023).  

 

All personal information collected during this process – such as name, address, telephone number and property 
location – is collected under the authority of Section 30 of the Environmental Assessment Act and maintained for the 
purpose of creating a record that is available to the general public. As this information is collected for a public record, 
the protection of personal information provided in the Freedom of Information and Protection of Privacy Act (FIPPA) 
does not apply (s.37). Personal information submitted will become part of a public record unless you request that your 
personal information remain confidential. For more information, please contact the ministry’s Freedom of Information 
and Privacy Coordinator at 416-327-1434. 

 
If there is no request received by October 3rd, 2024, the Master Plan is deemed complete. The Township may then 
proceed with implementing the recommendations.  

 

This Notice was issued on September 3rd, 2024. 
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